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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Environment Committee 
7 March 2022 

 
PRESENT: Councillors Mabbett (Vice Chairman), Blogg, Holborn & Wood.   
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk J Haslope  
 

Minute No. 
ENV 21/ 
 
51. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Black, Dennett & Richardson submitted apologies 

52. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – There were no 

declarations 
 

53. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14 FEBRUARY 2022 – Resolved – that the minutes be 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Vice Chairman. 
 

54. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

55. CLERK’S REPORT 

55.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that ERYC are aware of the rat issue at the car park on 

Humber Road and have an action to install new bins with integrated bait stations, once a trial in 

Brough has been concluded.  It was also noted that the noticeboard on Station Road has been 

broken and that a few trees on the Ings Lane path to the Reed Pond were damaged in the storms, but 

these were dealt with by ERYC as not on PC land.  Finally, it was agreed that the PC would register 

for Keep Britain Tidy. 

55.2. The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 

56. OTHER MATTERS 

56.1. Station Road Noticeboard – The Committee reviewed the options to replace the damaged 

noticeboard as a repair is not feasible.  It was agreed that S Kemp would be asked to build a new 

noticeboard at a cost of no more than £250. 

56.2. Coronation Garden Plans – A quotation of £700 for the clearance work was received from SJK 

Garden Services and it was agreed that this would be accepted.  The detailed plan was reviewed and 

the date for the work to be carried out over the weekend of 18 – 20 March was noted. 

56.3. Conservation Open Day – It was noted that the date for the event will be Saturday 4th June.  It was 

agreed that the seedballs proposed by the Events Committee would be purchased for the school 

children and for the Open Day from the National Lottery Money.  The expenditure of up to £300 

for the seedballs and packaging was agreed.  It was also agreed that ERYC Countryside Access Team 

should be contacted about the event and asked if they wanted to participate in any way. 

56.4. Village Walk – It was agreed that the next Village Walk will be on the Riverside Walkway, but the 

date would be changed to Wednesday 6th April at 9.30am. 

 

The meeting closed at : 9.55am 

Date of next meeting : 6th April for Village Walk 


